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The Honorable Stephen Owens, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 546-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Owens: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2654 by House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile 

Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2654 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2654 would provide guidance for the consolidation of supervision of offenders that are 

under the supervision of both the Department of Corrections and Office of Judicial Administration.  

The bill would allow the Office of Judicial Administration and the Department of Corrections to 

enter into a memorandum of understanding related to the supervision of such offenders.  

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration indicates enactment of the bill could have a fiscal 

effect because it could affect the number of cases supervised by court services officers.  The bill 

could also affect supervision fees received by the courts.  However, a fiscal effect cannot be 

determined because any potential increase or decrease in cases cannot be estimated.   

 

 The Sentencing Commission and the Department of Corrections indicates enactment of the 

bill would have no fiscal effect.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2654 is not reflected in The 

FY 2023 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 
 

cc: Randy Bowman, Corrections 

 Vicki Jacobsen, Judiciary  

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission 


